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Ann Cole, Commission Clerk
Office of Commission Clerk
Florida Public Service commission
2540 Shumard oak Blvd
Tallahassee, FL  32399

Mr. Stan Rieger
Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd
Tallahassee, FL 32399

May 12, 2009







Re: Colonial Manor
                                                                                                                                   Order #PSC 08-0622-PAA-WU

Dear Mr. Rieger,

Per the above referenced order, please accept this submittal as a status report regarding the progress made toward complying with the requirements of the FDEP Consent Order, to construct centralized treatment prior to January 30, 2010.

As referenced in the previous status report dated February 13, 2009. The Utility has explored alternatives to the construction of centralized treatment including the sale of the Utility to the FGUA wherein water would be purchased from the Pasco County system at a greatly reduced rate which is not available to the private utility. Negotiations and due diligence towards the sale are underway as well as FGUA’s search for long term financing. A closing date has not been set at this time.

Construction of the Centralized treatment System is on hold at this time. The Utility is fully compliant with current water quality standards and with the terms of the FDEP Consent Order.
Please contact this office should you have any questions or comments.

Sincerely,

s/David B. Schultz
on behalf of Colonial Manor Utility Company

Cc: sent by electronic filing-Ann Cole F.P.S.C.
Hard copy to Stan Reiger-F.P.S.C.
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